
NOTICE TO THE BAR 

CIVIL ARBITRATION PROGRAM - INITIAL ARBITRATOR TRAINING­

CANCELLATION OF MAY 14 TRAINING AT NJSBA ANNUAL MEETING 

A previous Notice to Bar (February 20, 2020) advised that an initial training course for 

civil arbitrators would be offered on Thursday, May 14, 2020 in conjunction with the New Jersey 

State Bar Association (NJSBA) Annual Meeting in Atlantic City. Because of the COVID-19 

pandemic, the NJSBA' s Annual Meeting for 2020 has been retooled into a virtual symposium. 

Accordingly, this Notice is to advise that the May 14 initial arbitrator training course has been 

cancelled and will be rescheduled for the Fall, with details to be provided at a future date. 

Questions regarding this Notice or about the Civil Arbitration Program may be directed 

to Melissa Czartoryski, Chief, Civil Court Programs, Administrative Office of the Courts, 

Hughes Justice Complex, P.O. Box 981 , Trenton, NJ 08625; telephone (609) 815-2900 ext. 

54900; email: melissa.czartoryski@njcourts.gov. 

HJ. ~A~,~~iAt ¼ ~ 
Acting Administrative Director of the Courts 

Dated: May 5, 2020 


